Village of New Holland
Feb 14, 2018
6:30 p.m.
Public 
Forum:
None.
Roll call:
Leigh Ann Altman, Joni McAllister, Scott Kuhlman, Steve Andersen, Andy Evers.


Karl Bloomquist, Danny Dean and Annie Coers
Secretary report:
Minutes of the January 2018 meeting were read.  Scott Kuhlman made a motion to approve minutes as read and Andy Evers second. Roll call was taken and all present voted yes.
Treasurer’s Report:
Current bills for water and general fund were reviewed and discussed.  Motion to approve paying bills was made by Joni McAllister and Leigh Ann Altman second the motion.  Roll call was taken and all present voted yes. 
Old Business
Wells/Pumps:
 Sensus Meter couldn’t make it to the meeting.  Mike is trying to get a distributor to come to go over their system but they are booked up until April.  Mike Burris did get current dollar bid of $48,000 to $49,000.00 for the meters, installation of meters, new software and training.  The majority of the cost 750.00, yolk at 125.00, meter pit $80.00 and then the lid 50 to 60.00.  Estimating at around $2000.00 a house.  Then the expense of getting galvanized put in and then the home owners may need to replace the lines from their house.  There are two or three manufacturers of the radio read systems.  
Annual hosting fee is $2500.00.  They will obtain the data. There is a 20 year depriating warranty.  The accuracy is .005% on the meter.  Mike does know that a majority of the people are going to these.  Badger or Neptune are two other options.  Sensus isn’t the cheapest.  Mike does recommend Sensus over Badger.  Badger makes updates and changes over the year.  Sensus hasn’t.  Mason City really hasn’t had any issues with the meters.  
Mike Burris asks what lines most of the customers have .  Danny does know that they are ¾” or 1” with the exception of a couple up on Main street.  Shelton’s uptown has 1 ½”.  2” at community center and old high school. 
Mike Burris has talked to Caldwell Tank about our tank.   Mike received a new bid from Caldwell Tank with new foundation, the steel, erecting the steel and painting with some electricity estimated at $470,000.00.  That is based on a 50,000 gallon tank. Our current tank is 60,000.00.  Mike has noticed on the bidding Caldwell Tank has won on recent bids.
Generally there is a 50 year life expectancy on an elevated tank.  Ours was erected in 1955, so it is 63 years old.
Beason-Chestnut’s tank is 100,000 gallons.  The height of the tower is what increases the pressure.  Every 2.1 feet is another pound of pressure.  Our tank is 30 feet tall calculates to 60# of pressure.  After the foundation was up it took them about one month to erect their new tower 
Scott Kuhlman did mention that he hasn’t ever seen the pressure that high on any of the readings he has done in town.  
Karl Bloomquist had an instance where the City of Mason City contacted him because they showed he was using 10 gallons of water per minute.  Their ability to read usage saved him from a large amount of water damage and saved the town from water loss.
There is a lot of initial work that will need to be done to take care of the shut off valves.  Redoing the mains on Route 10 will help out.
Mike does suggest meeting up with Kim and Danny to get together to discuss.  
Mike found another manufacturer that doesn’t have as much regeneration waste. This would also be something to consider. 
Mike needs the last 3 years of the water department audit and Rural Development needs last years’ complete audit. 
This is a complete new structure.  Mike does have a couple questions about the tower.  Is pressure adequate with the tower we have now.  Danny says that it is except for the furthest  point away from the tower it does slow down.  Mike does suggest putting a reader on the hydrants to see what the actual pressure is reading at.
Mike is estimating the total cost will be around 1.5 to 1.6 million.  If you look at the original numbers from Ted for the nitrate treatment system we are pretty close to same expense. 
Fire Hydrant caps:
Danny did get caps and they are being put on.
Water Tower:
Putnam County Painting reached out to Clerk Coers.  They asked for pictures of the tower and a phone number for Mayor Dean to discuss our needs. 
Ordinances:
Danny has received confirmation back from Bob Rankin regarding his clean up.  He intends to begin cleaning up when weather permits,  Chuck Leonard also stated to Danny that most of the vehicles he doesn’t have titles for any more but will begin working on clean up.  He did mention that he will not be able to have this done by April.  Danny told them he understood.  LaDonna did talk to Danny too.  Pam Tibbs mentioned to Clerk Coers she will get her pile near the alleyway bagged up as well.  
New Business
Motor Fuel expenditure:
Expenditures received from Karl Bloomquist for approval at March meeting. 
One Call Now :
Clerk Coers requests that we reinstate the One Call Now notification system.  We need to have the ability to let residents know when there is a water main break for boil orders or if hydrants will be flushed.  THis will eliminate unnecessary phone calls to the bank or Annie in the future.  Leigh Ann makes a motion to reinstate and Joni McAllister seconds motion.  Roll call was taken and all present voted yes.
Town Wide Clean Up:
Scott thought we suggested skipping a year.  Andy  Evers agrees.  
Clean up in odd numbered years.
Motion to adjourn meeting made by Leigh Ann and Andy Evers. 
Minutes prepared by Clerk Coers
